
City Council Formal Meeting

Report

Agenda Date: 6/6/2018, Item No. 183

Request Authorization to Enter into Intergovernmental Agreement with Town of
Paradise Valley for Construction Project on Lincoln Drive between 32nd Street to
Palo Cristi Road (also known as 36th Street) (Ordinance S-44700)

Request to authorize the City Manager, or his designee, to enter into an
Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with the Town of Paradise Valley for a construction
project on Lincoln Drive between 32nd Street and Palo Cristi Road (also known as
36th Street). There is no cost to the City of Phoenix.

Summary
The Town of Paradise Valley plans to construct a sidewalk along the north side of
Lincoln Drive from 32nd Street to Palo Cristi Road. The sidewalk will be constructed
within the municipal boundaries of both Paradise Valley and Phoenix. The Town of
Paradise Valley will pay all costs associated with this project. They will also maintain all
portions of the sidewalk and associated improvements within the Town of Paradise
Valley’s right-of-way as well as those portions that are located within the City of
Phoenix. The purpose of this IGA is to set forth the rights and responsibilities of the
parties with respect to construction of this project and maintenance of the
improvements. The Town of Paradise Valley will serve as the lead fiscal and
construction agency.

Contract Term
The term of this Agreement shall be for 10 years, commencing on the Effective Date
("Initial Term"). Upon the expiration of the Initial Term, the Agreement may be
extended, upon the mutual agreement of the parties, for additional 10-year periods.

Financial Impact
There is no financial impact for the City of Phoenix. The Town of Paradise Valley is
funding construction of the project and will be responsible for on-going maintenance.

Location
North side of Lincoln Drive from 32nd Street to Palo Cristi Road  (also known as 36th
Street).
Council District: 6 and Out of City
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Responsible Department
This item is submitted by Deputy City Manager Mario Paniagua and the Street
Transportation Department.
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